 B O R O U G H   O F   K E T T E R I N G

LSP EXECUTIVE BOARD

Meeting held: 15th April 2011

Present:
Councillor James Hakewill (Chair)


Sajeeda Rose, Northamptonshire Enterprise Ltd


Supt. Max Williams (Northants Police)


Cllr Bill Parker (Northamptonshire County Council)

Robert Emery (Tresham College)


Jo Russell (Northamptonshire County Council)

Also Present:
Martin Hammond (Kettering Borough Council)


Julia Beckett (Kettering Borough Council)

Valerie Hitchman (Kettering Borough Council)

Shaun Birdsall (Kettering Borough Council)
Anne Ireson (Committee Administrator)

10.LSP.25
APOLOGIES

Apologies were received from Cllr Terry Freer (Kettering Borough Council), Carolyn Wardle, Mark Silverman (Tresham College) and Supt Springer (Northamptonshire Police).
10.LSP.26
MINUTES

RESOLVED
that the minutes of the meeting held on 21st January 2011 be approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

10.LSP.27
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
10.LSP.17: Sustainability of KeepHealthy@Kettering
It was noted that the Council had done exceptionally well at the LGC Awards in the Health and Social Care Category for work in connection with KeepHealthy@Kettering.

It was reported that Green Patch had been successful in securing additional funding.

It was reported that the Groundwork Board had taken the decision to continue with the Building Communities Project.

It was noted that a report had been submitted to the Public Service Board from the voluntary sector in respect of County Council cuts.

10.LSP.19: Obesity Strategy and Wellbeing Charter

It was reported that a new course was now being delivered in Corby aimed at 5-7 year olds.

10.LSP.21: Sports Facilities Strategy 2010-2021
This report had now been adopted by the Executive Committee.  The Strategy would help support bids for funding.

10.LSP.23: Kettering Partnership Conference

It was noted that the date had now been confirmed as 14th October 2011.

10.LSP.28
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST


Councillor Hakewill declared a personal interest as the Council's representative on the South East Midlands Local Enterprise Partnership (SEMLEP).

10.LSP.29
PSB UPDATE


The Chair reported that John Markham, the Chair of West Northants Development Company, had been elected as the Chair of Leadership Northamptonshire.

The Chair gave an outline of improvements to joint working in the County and reported that a presentation had been received at the last meeting on Access to Finance, covering issues such as Credit Unions and access to bank accounts.  It was noted that the same partners would continue under the new arrangements.
10.LSP.30
SOUTH EAST MIDLANDS LOCAL ENTERPRISE PARTNERSHIP – PRESENTATION

A presentation was given by the Chair on the background to the SEMLEP. The presentation included an update on Northamptonshire Enterprise Partnership.


Sajeeda Rose outlined the work that was currently being carried out by Northamptonshire Enterprise Ltd and the County Council.  The first meeting of Northamptonshire Enterprise Partnership was due to take place on 13th April 2011, with a launch taking place on 18th May.

10.LSP.31
REFORM OF THE HEALTH SERVICE – GP COMMISSIONING AND NEW PUBLIC HEALTH ARRANGEMENTS

A report was submitted which outlined the changes being proposed for the health service and which sought agreement on how the LSP would like to be engaged in taking these forward for Kettering Borough.


It was noted that the GP Commissioners' views were not yet known, although it was hoped these would be received fairly soon.


The two broad options which could be taken to seeking engagement with GPs and the Public Health Board were discussed.  It was agreed that one or two members of Nene Commissioning should be invited to the next meeting of the LSP Executive Board in July.

RESOLVED
that:-


(i)
the LSP was the right conduit for local commissioning in the short term; and


(ii)
the right people to be invited to join the LSP Executive Board be identified.
(Councillor Hakewill and Martin Hammond left the meeting

at 9.40 am.  Sajeeda Rose took the Chair.)

10.LSP.32
KETTERING PLACE PROFILE – LOCAL FUTURE REPORT
It was noted that this report would be brought to a future meeting of the LSP Executive Board once checks had been made against the new indices of deprivation.
10.LSP.33
ALCOHOL HARM REDUCTION UPDATE

An update was given on the Alcohol Harm Reduction Strategy in respect of the following:-
· The bulk-buying of breathalysers and polycarbonates
· Accident and Emergency Admissions Information

· Street Pastors

10.LSP. 34
PARTNER UPDATES

Groundwork

The Building Communities project was currently being scoped and funding opportunities sought.  It was hoped to expand into the Big Society project in the future.


The Green Patch was doing well.


Groundwork nationally had won some DFE money and was now looking at Kettering and Corby friendly neighbourhood opportunities, which would deliver programmes for young people.


Tresham College


Work was currently being undertaken at Silverstone.


Northamptonshire County Council


It was agreed that a presentation would be given by the Northamptonshire Enterprise Partnership at the next meeting.


It was noted that a future meeting could receive a presentation on the Youth Parliament's role in the county and what we would like to see in the Borough.


Work was being undertaken around the Big Society, linking in with the work of Northamptonshire Enterprise Partnership.


Within the new structure at the County Council, the Customer and Communities Directorate had been aligned with the Big Society.


Northamptonshire Enterprise Ltd


Work was being done to define what was needed in respect of the Big Society and how to develop social enterprise through the Leadership Academy.


The County Council would update Tresham College on work being undertaken in Silverstone.


The total operating model was aimed at restructuring the leadership and making savings.


Staffing at NEL had suffered a significant reduction from 33 FTE to 14 FTE which affected the capacity to engage.  There was a need to be more focused on key agendas, for example jobs, education and growth.


Northamptonshire Police


The new structure was now embedded and Supt Max Williams was responsible for Kettering and Corby.  Focus was being directed on the growth aspect of Kettering.  The police were facing pressures on policing, but continued to focus on safe and secure communities.


The 10% performance improvement target for antisocial behaviour was challenging, although it was still early days.  It was hoped to lift the profile of youth and make young people feel more valued.  Work was continuing around the Community Payback scheme with the Probation Service.

10.LSP.35
ANY OTHER BUSINESS


Simon Mutsaars reported that the Forest for Life Programme was emerging the County as a pilot programme.  An event was planned for June, and RNRP could attend a future meeting to look at opportunities in the Borough, if required.

Julia Beckett reported that local elections were due to take place on 5th May 2011.


It was also reported that Kettering Borough Council had set a balanced budget, identifying £2m of savings with a further £750k to find next year.  No frontline services had been cut and no compulsory redundancies made.  The Borough was in a relatively strong position financially.

10.LSP.36
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the Board would take place at 9.00 am on 15th July 2011.
(The meeting started at 9.00 am and ended at 10.07 am)

Signed …………………………………

Chair

AI
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